

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Prog:

The other day when Robin McGeorge brought up the matter of the basketball players using the K. C. A. C. gym for practice during the N. C. A. C. Tournament, I told him we would be glad to cooperate if the practice time could be arranged without inconveniencing our members. I realize this is rather indefinite, but it is the best we can do under the circumstances.

We have three dart courts in our gym and as this game is popular with our members, the gym is in use every night until at least eight o'clock,

If practice periods could be arranged in the afternoon, or after the gym period in the evenings, we will be glad to work with you.

Sincerely yours,

C. H. Walker,

Executive Director.